HIAWATHA WATER BOARD

REGULAR MEETING

DECEMBER 16, 2014
Meeting was called to order at 5:30 PM by Chairperson Troy Andersen in Conference Room B at 101 Emmons St. Members present were Patrick White, Gary Casady, Charlie Fridal and Beverly Daws. Also present was Water Systems Supervisor Marty Recker, Council Liaison Bob Wheeler, City Administrator Kim Downs, Guest John Mangold and Water Clerk II Sara Ries. Roll was called.

Charlie Fridal moved the approval of the agenda. Patrick White seconded.  Motion Carried.

Beverly Daws moved the approval of the consent agenda: November 2014 meeting minutes, financial report, and bills. Gary Casady seconded. Motion Carried.
BUSINESS:
Patrick White made a motion to connect fire suppression to the property of 4625 Tower Terrace Rd, Cedar Rapids. Charlie Fridal seconded motion. 
Roll call vote:

AYES: None 
NAYS: Charlie Fridal, Gary Casady, Beverly Daws, Patrick White, Troy Andersen

ABSENT:  None
Motion Failed

The Water Board expressed to John Mangold that they exercised all possibilities but were unable to grant his request to supply fire suppression to his property at 4625 Tower Terrace Rd.  Hiawatha has an obligation to its own residents and businesses to make sure we have enough water storage to supply water and/or fire protection to them.  If we would allow his business to hookup for fire suppression then we would be setting precedence for future possible connection to areas outside of the Hiawatha City Limits.  And by supplying water service/fire protection to non-Hiawatha businesses or residents, we could be cutting our storage supply short along with possible insurance concerns for our own commercial and residential customers in regards to ISO.  
John Mangold spoke and was disappointed that it took so long to make a decision. The board apologized for that and explained it was because they wanted to help him out, but just could not make it work when they looked at all the pros and cons.  He thanked the Water Board for their time and consideration.   
Consider Resolution Amending Hiawatha Water Department Rules and Regulations. 
Mark Parmenter spoke with the board about the revisions to the Water Department Rules and Regulations.  Sub-section e. was added to Section 4 of the Rules and Regulations to only supply water and allow service connections to properties within the City’s corporate limits.  Parmenter also informed the board that his firm is revising the whole Rules and Regulations document.  An updated copy will be at an upcoming board meeting to be approved. 
Charlie Fridal made a motion to pass Resolution 20-14 Amending the Water Department Rules and Regulations. Patrick White seconded the motion.

Roll call vote:

AYES: Gary Casady, Charlie Fridal, Troy Andersen, Patrick White, Beverly Daws
NAYS: None
ABSENT:  None 

Resolution 20-14 Approved
Consider Resolution Setting Hiawatha Water Board 2015 Meeting Schedule 
Patrick White made a motion to pass Resolution 21-14 Setting Hiawatha Water Board 2015 Meeting Schedule. Beverly Daws seconded the motion.

Roll call vote:

AYES: Beverly Daws, Troy Andersen, Patrick White, Charlie Fridal, Gary Casady
NAYS: None
ABSENT:  None 

Resolution 21-14 Approved
Consider Resolution Setting Holiday Schedule for 2015/2016
Charlie Fridal made a motion to pass Resolution 22-14 Setting Holiday Schedule for 2015/2016. Beverly Daws seconded the motion.

Roll call vote:

AYES: Patrick White, Gary Casady, Beverly Daws, Troy Andersen, Charlie Fridal
NAYS: None
ABSENT:  None 

Resolution 22-14 Approved
Elections of New Chairperson and Vice Chairperson

Troy Andersen made a motion to elect Patrick White as Chairperson.  Gary Casady seconded. Motion carried.

Beverly Daws made a motion to elect Gary Casady as Vice Chairperson Charlie Fridal seconded the motion. Motion carried.

Presentation of Plaque to Charlie Fridal

Council Liaison Bob Wheeler presented Charlie Fridal with a plaque for his 17 years of service on the Hiawatha Water Board. Charlie had decided to resign from the Water Board when his term was completed in December of 2014.  
Superintendent’s Report
Marty Recker reported on the Superintendents report for Carl Ransford.  
The Water Department has been working on the meter change out program, cleanup work at Well #10, and Scada work at the Iron Plant to be able to have radio contact with Well #10.  Last month we had an issue with air in the water main on Hawkeye Dr and Industrial Dr.  Turns out it was an air line connection at Hawkeye Ready Mix. A valve did not get closed all the way when Hawkeye Ready Mix blew out their outside water line.  The City is requiring them to install a backflow prevention device. 
There was a service leak at 140 16th Ave Ct.  BG Brecke made the repair for the homeowner. 

The City Development Board in Des Moines approved the annexation of the Thomas Burd and Clifford Bowers Properties into Hiawatha on December 10th.  
Charlie Fridal moved to adjourn the meeting at 6:08pm. Patrick White seconded.  Motion carried. 
                                                                               
                           __________________________




                
                                          Chairperson, Troy Andersen
ATTEST:
____________________

Sara Ries, Water Clerk II
